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Parish Council Report
Chairman’s Report – September 2018
Welcome to Nerissa McDonald, recently appointed as our newest Parish
Councillor following selection interviews at the Parish Council’s July meeting
– our next meeting will be at 19:30 on 6th September at Coddington
Community Centre, which members of the public are welcome to attend.
The new draft of the Local Minerals Plan has been issued by Nottinghamshire
County Council for public consultation until 28th September. I am glad to report
that the large sand and gravel quarry site at Coddington is not included in
this latest draft plan, which after the consultation is complete will need to
progress through a public examination before it becomes final. The plan will
define the policy for mineral extraction in the County until 2036, and everyone
is welcome to contribute to the online consultation and read the Local Minerals
Plan at:

http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/minerals-
local-plan/new-minerals-local-plan

The Parish Council and Coddington Against Gravel Extraction will be making
their own comments through the online system during the consultation period.
Nottinghamshire County Council is planning some Highways works via their
main contractor VIA over the next few months:

- Resurfacing of Drove Lane and Main Street near Well Green
- Adding a short length of double-yellow lines at the road junction near The

Plough
- Improving the speed signs at the West entrance to the 40mph zone on

Beckingham Road
- Implementing a 20 mph speed limit outside the school entrance, including

new signage

There is a proposal from the Police to merge the Safer Neighbourhood Group
for Coddington, Barnby and Winthorpe with the group covering the A1133
villages around Collingham. The Parish Council is against this change but
will accept the decision of the other parties involved the two Safer
Neighbourhood Groups.
A very successful speed awareness event was organised by Chris Gangel
with the school and the Police, providing experience to school children in
using the speed cameras owned by the Parish Council and the Police. The
Parish Council will continue with their speed monitoring with the aim of
reducing the frequency of excessive speeding through Coddington, improving
the safety of everyone – some vehicles have been logged and reported to
the Police as exceeding the speed limits by almost 20 mph!
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Laban Dance Fitness for Ladies 50+

A meeting is planned with the Post Office, to discuss the options to reinstate
a Post Office service in the village and provide this essential service locally.
Coddington did not progress to the next stage of the Best Kept Village
competition, and the Parish Council will review the feedback from the
assessors to decide what actions are needed. We have already agreed to
increase the working hours of the village handyman, and to install extra bins
(for litter and bagged dog waste) where there are gaps in coverage.
Thanks are due to Mr and Mrs Bache for sourcing a commemorative display
cabinet in the Church for the WWI book which was published and distributed
by the Parish Council.

David Armstrong, Chairman
Coddington Parish Council
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Church

Reader Mike Bache writes:

As I write this, the July heat wave is in full swing.   What a summer it has
been so far.   Let’s be fair here, we all like a bit of sunshine from time to
time but when it goes on for a long time without a break we all begin to
flag a bit and are in need of water and shade..

My garden is no exception and without water it is looking decidedly sorry
for itself.  With no appreciable rain over the last six weeks, my plants are
really suffering.   I am doing what I can to keep things alive by watering
things each night with a watering can,  but the sun is relentless and
scorching just about everything.    The grass is brown, and what flowers
there are  seem small and insignificant.

I know I shouldn’t moan but seeing my garden suffer as it is, especially
after all the hard work I have put into it,  is bitterly disappointing.

Schools have broken up and many people are preparing to go away on
holiday which means that they will be working doubly hard to make sure
their holiday is a success.

It’s like everything and everyone is suffering from “burn out” at the
moment.

It made me realise that we are all pretty vulnerable.    Despite our best
efforts at self preservation we cannot do it alone.   However, to avoid
“burn out” we need watering too.    Watering with the love of God to
ensure that we are strong and flourish as we should.   Without it we may
well shrivel to something of our former selves.

Revelations 21 verse 6 says:

Come you who are thirsty, I will give to drink without cost, from the spring
of the water of life.

Drink and be fruitful.
Mike

ALL SAINTS’
CHURCH
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CHURCH CONTACTS

Vicar     Rev’d  Louise Holliday Tel:      01636 704811
e-mail:  revdlouiseholiday@gmail.com

Associate Priest  Rev’d Phil Smith   Tel:      07532 164314
e-mail:  dartcottage@btinternet.com

Licensed Reader  Mr Mike Bache   Tel:      01636 674741
      e-mail:  mikebache@sky.com

Church     Mrs Louise Riley   Tel: 01636 704811
Administrator  e-mail:  nsdeaneryoffice   (Wednesdays)
                   @gmail.com

Church Wardens  Yvonne Hayman   Tel: 07977696772
      e-mail: yhayman64@gmail.com

      Sue Lovell    Tel: 01636 676707
      e-mail: susanlovell244@gmail.com

PCC Secretary  Sue Lovell    Tel: 01636 676707
      e-mail: susanlovell244@gmail.com

Facebook    All Saints’ Church, Coddington

For day to day issues contact should be made initially through the
Church Administrator - Mrs Louise Riley on 01636 704811 who is availa-
ble on Wednesdays between 9.am and 4.pm.

Inquiries for Baptisms and Weddings  should be made during the Vestry
Hour held at St Giles Church on Tuesday evenings between 6.00 pm
and 7.00 pm
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OUR USUAL PATTERN OF MONTHLY SERVICES

1st Sunday  9.30 am  Holy Communion
2nd Sunday      No Service at All Saints
     9.30 am  Parish Eucharist at St Giles
     6.00 pm  Evensong at St Giles
3rd Sunday  4.00 pm  Family Communion (Informal)
4th Sunday  6.00 pm  Evening Prayer (BCP)
5th Sunday      Joint Benefice Service to be
         announced

SUMMER FAIR ON 14 JULY

The organisers, helpers and committee members at All Saints would
like to say a big thank you to all those who came along and supported
our Summer Fair on 14th July.   We raised £949.49 for church funds
which was a marvellous total considering we were competing with
Wimbledon and the British Grand Prix.     We hope you all enjoyed
the afternoon.

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

8th September 10.00 am Church open for  Coffee Morning
   1.00 pm
 12.00 pm Results of Sunflower Growing Competition
22nd September   1.00 pm Afternoon Tea with Coddington Bellringers
   4.00 pm

6th October 10.00 am Harvest Coffee Morning & Scarecrow
   1.00 pm Competition

20th October   7.00 pm Quiz Night with Cheese & Wine

17th November   2.00 pm Christmas Fair
   4.00 pm

More Details on the posters around the village nearer the time.
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SUNFLOWER GROWING COMPETITION

The Coffee Morning on 8 September will reveal who has won the sunflower
growing competition.   Please bring along a photograph of you with your
grown sunflower together with the measurement of its  height.    The winner
will be announced at 12.00 noon.

CHURCH REGISTER

BAPTISMS:      Welcome to the church family to:

      Darcy Daybell
      Wren Margaret Stevens

WEDDINGS:     Congratulations to:

      Phillip  & Hannah Gregory

RIDE & STRIDE

Saturday 8 September 2018 sees the annual Nottinghamshire Historic
Churches Trust ‘Ride & Stride’  taking place. Ride & Stride is a sponsored
event where Churches and Chapels throughout the county open their doors
to walkers and cyclists.  There’s no set route, you are free to visit as many
churches as you wish and get sponsored for visiting them. I  took part in
the event last year and it was one of the best days I’ve had out on my bike.
I cycled 52 miles and visited 25 churches. I found so many hidden gems;
beautiful churches which I never realised existed, and ate my body weight
in biscuits!

All Saints’ will be open from 10am on the day so why not start your event
at our beautiful church.

To register as a participant or to request a sponsor form, please contact
Sandra Cotten on 01636 706559 (email: clarecotten@hotmail.com) or visit
http://www.rideandstrideuk.org/counties/nottinghamshire/ for more
information.

Clare Ormston (Organist, All Saints’)
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BONUS BALL FUNDRAISER
The Bonus Ball Fundraiser for All Saints’ is going well.   To date we have
had seven different winners all receiving £25 each.

Later in the year, the bonus balls will become available again for January
to June 2019 and you will have the opportunity to buy a bonus ball for £1
(payable for 6 months in advance).   Numbers 1 - 50 are for sale
(Numbers 51 to 59 being reserved for the church).    The bonus ball drawn
on the 1st Saturday of each month will win £25 (if all 50 balls are sold).

May winner was No 41 - Sandra Stafford
June winner was No 10 - Clare Ormston
July winner was No 1 - Peter Horton

If you would like to buy a bonus ball contact Sheila Bache on 674741 or
07727040504            BE IN IT  -  TO WIN IT

WE NEED YOUR HELP!!

Can you spare an hour every now and again to help clean the church or
help with the altar guild which involves cleaning brasses and providing
flowers?.    All done on a rota basis.   If you can help in any way please
contact Mrs Sandra Cotton on 07790632132.

BOOK SALE

Are you aware that the church has a collection of books for sale for as little
as 50 pence.   Why not come along to one of our coffee mornings and browse
through the book shelves for a good read.

OPEN CHURCH ROTAS

The English Heritage Lottery Grant received towards the repair of the
chancel, nave, and south aisle roofs requires the church to be open for
40 days per annum, and 1 day is equivalent to 6 hours.

Being open for services/events does not count towards this requirement.
Consequently, we are looking to extend our small team of friendly and
enthusiastic volunteers to facilitate this requirement.
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All Saints’ is your village Church, a beautiful and historic community
building, here for all in the parish and beyond.   But it needs looking after,
and keeping open, and for this we need volunteers to help.

Could you lend a little of your time and talents for the following:

Wednesdays  -   0900 to 1500
September:         5th, 12th, 19th, 26th

Fridays   -           0930 - 1530
September:         21st

Saturdays  -        0930 - 1530
September:         1st
October:              6th

Volunteers do not have to be church-goers and do not have to do this on
their own.

The rotas are staffed by volunteers in ‘one-hour slots’ so there is flexibility
to choose an hour to suit your other commitments, and it does not have
to be a regular commitment.

This is an opportunity to spend an hour away from the hustle and bustle
of life, where you could read/exchange/buy a book, knit, chat, spend a
quiet hour with a friend, enjoy a cup of coffee or tea, or find out more about
the history of the church and the village. It is also an opportunity to meet
some interesting people who will visit the church from far afield and locally.

Please consider this invitation and then contact the following for more
details:

   Sue on 01636 676707 or e-mail to susanlovell244@gmail.com
  Joan on 07896 415047

We really look forward to working with you and having you join our team!
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Church
Q u i z

Nothing to do on a Friday?
Why not come and play short mat

bowls…
Y ou’ll find us at Coddington Community Centre

Day time from 2.00pm – 4.00pm

£2.50 per session Bowls provided
For further information please call Angela 678 990 or Reg

674748

In the Village Hall
(proceeds to All Saints Church)

Tickets available nearer the date from:
Barbara Horton (Tel 678788) or

Joyce and Bernard Allen (Tel 703360)

20th OCTOBER 2018
7.00 pm for

7.30 pm start
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Dog Notice - Thorpe Oaks Playing Field

All Saints’ Coddington is in need of volunteers to help man the
church on ‘Open Days’.

Will you give an hour of your time to help on either
Wednesday, Friday or Saturday.
It would be greatly appreciated.

For more details please contact:
Joan Rigby on: 07896 415047

HELP REQUIRED FOR LOCAL 
HISTORIC BUILDING

DO NOT PUT DOG WASTE IN THE
LITTER BIN WHICH IS WITHIN THE
FENCED OFF AREA OF THE THORPE

OAKS PLAYING FIELD.

THE PARISH COUNCIL HAS NOW
INSTALLED A NEW DOG BIN A
FEW FEET AWAY FROM THE

PLAY AREA.
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Village Hall Quiz Night

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Available for hire

40’ x 24’ hall with 3m projector screen, hearing loop, sprung dance floor,
toilets and well equipped kitchen. Seats up to 100. £8 per hour fully
inclusive.
Also smaller meeting room with tables and chairs which seats 12 -15
people at £5 per hour
For further details and booking information – contact Mrs Jane
Hedge 01636 673663
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The Village Readers

The Village
Readers

The Village Readers have now been meeting at The
Plough since February and we have gone from reading
one book a month to at times three.

We have read a variety of books such as The Goldfinch,
The Night Circus, Mrs Saint and the Defectives, The
Monogram Murders and Good Me Bad Me.

Each month we bring a book choice and then decide
which are going to be our next month’s read. We swap
and share books and have interesting and lively
discussions including which book would we take on a
desert island.

We are an informal friendly group of people. There is
no pressure to read all or any of the books each
month. We would love to have new readers join us and
bring new book choices to our group.

We meet on the last Tuesday of the month from 7:30pm.
If you would like to know more then please contact us
at thevillagereaders@yahoo.com or 07715868621.

We look forward to meeting more village readers in
the future.
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Offers Training for all dogs from puppies to
veterans

Dog Club Training Monday evenings

Puppies: 7.30pm – 8.00pm
Beginners: 8.00pm – 8.45pm
Advanced: 8.45pm – 9.30pm

At Coddington, Near Newark

Flyball Trains on a Saturday Morning 11am-1pm

At Hougham

Yearly Membership £5 includes both Flyball and Dog
Training

Training Fee £2 pw per dog per Training Session

Please Contact Gill on 07876141233 for more
Details

· INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR
· WALLPAPERING
· RELIABLE PROFESSIONAL

SERVICE
COMPETITIVE RATES

· FULLY INSURED
· FREE QUOTATIONS
· Tel: 01636 677338
· Mob: 07977 039358
· mark@mdsdecorators.co.uk

MDS
DECORATING

Integral Tutoring
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Sir William Robertson Academy
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Collingham Pharmacy

All Saints’
Little Fishes

Songs, stories, prayer, craft, play tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-schoolers with parents or
carers.

All welcome to join this friendly group.
Every Monday in School Term Time,

9.30-10.30am
Coddington Community Centre

                   

COLLINGHAM PHARMACY
YOUR local pharmacy dispensing NHS, Private and Veterinary prescriptions. 

Offering a wide range of medicines, vitamins, toiletries, pet medicines and seasonal gifts. 

NHS Services Include:
 Medicine Use Review          

                                   Morning After Pill  

                                      Blood Pressure Measurement 

   Minor Ailments Scheme  

High Street, Collingham, Newark, NG23 7LB  Tel: 01636 893038

email: collingham.pharmacy@nhs.net 

Mon 8.45am-6.30pm  Tue-Fri 8.45-6pm   Sat 9am-12.30pm  Closed 1pm-2pm daily 
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Village Hall News

Village Hall News
Well, frustratingly the same opening sentences apply as in the last newsletter – “sadly,
all is fairly quiet on the new extension, negotiations between architects and the council
proceed slowly – but hopefully, surely.  Unfortunately we cannot begin the
painstaking process of applying for grants until they have finished and have obtained
estimates for the work”.
The wall between the Scout and Village Halls. Possibly predictably, yet again our
application to the County Council’s Local Improvement Scheme (for half the cost of
the rebuild) was rejected.  Back to the drawing board or rather the grant application
forms.
Quiz. The quiz night was the usual success, many thanks to Jane Hedge for capably
organising it.  We have booked another for February next year.
Chairs.  We have received several compliments about the new chairs, they will come
into their own for events attracting a full house since we will not have to borrow from
the Scouts now!  Our faithful old orange chairs have gone to the Scout Hall.
Village Ventures.  See elsewhere for information on the two events before Christmas,
the first is an “independent” booking of the ever popular Churchfitters and Village
Ventures have granted us a December theatre event and two music events for next
year.

Maintenance mornings (generally on the first Monday
of the month; contact Dave Turner on 708781 if you’d
like to help) have continued when the weather
permitted, the path to the north of the hall is now
completed. Other tasks have been many and varied;
re-fixing radiators to the walls, painting the rear
boundary fence, adjusting the mirror so it is less
distorting, repairing window catches again, cleaning
scuff marks from the hall floor, gardening etc.  We
hope to repaint the interior of the main hall in the near
future dependent on borrowing a scaffold tower to
access the ceiling.

The Village Hall Committee. Chairman Bernard Allen.
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Churchfitters

We are very pleased to welcome the Churchfitters back for a fourth time
with a mouthwatering selection of favourites from their regular repertoire
along with some you’ve not heard before .
The Churchfitters is a folk band like no other. A bass guitar made out of
a frying pan. Heart-wrenching vocals accompanied by a musical saw.
Foot-stompingly fast fiddle mixed with infectious funk-rock bouzouki. And
traditional tunes reinvigorated with mesmerising jazz sax.
The three virtuoso musicians from England and France strut their stuff
on a stage that bristles with instruments - adding flute, banjo, dulcimer,
tin whistle, guitar, ukulele, stand up dustbin bass and a sackful of
percussion to their ensemble. And let’s not forget the unique ‘bing-bong’
machine made out of hack-saw blades.
Throw in some exquisite harmonies, a slew of startlingly original songs
and a few jokes that create instant rapport and you’ve got a high energy
show that always leaves audiences cheering. How do you adequately
describe such a musically diverse, uplifting band? You leave it to Mike
Harding, a self-confessed ‘huge, huge fan’. He calls them 'totally brilliant
and beautiful'.
If you haven’t seen them before then you’re in for a treat – but don’t delay
as we already have quite a number of tickets reserved and they have
always sold out before – and there’s nice new comfy seats in the hall
now! Tickets are slightly more expensive than usual as the show is not
subsidised.

Doors open 7pm.  Tea/coffee/juice will be available at
the interval, or bring something stronger if you wish.

Tickets £12 purchased in advance, or £13 on the night. Under 17s £5.
Available as usual from Bernard Allen 703360, Isobel Turner 708781 and
Phil Waller 701013.
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A Christmas Carol

The Village Hall is again welcoming Village Ventures – the rural and community
touring scheme for Nottinghamshire featuring high quality professional dance,
drama and music from the best in national and international touring companies
and performers.
We are very pleased to have Dave Mynne back for the second year running
after our audience thoroughly enjoyed his “Odyssey” last year.

Joy to all mankind... Bah!
Spend an evening in the company of a mean, tight-fisted, squeezing, grasp-
ing, clutching old miser. Bah!
Watch horrified as Ebenezer Scrooge is haunted by four creepy ghosts
(wooo-oooh) each one more terrifying than the last. Bah!
Sob at the bedside of a tiny, malnourished child riven with rickets. Bah!
In their inimitable style the team that brought you Great Expectations, Dracu-
la and The Odyssey (Greek stuff!) will now take you on a grim journey
through the dark, dismal streets of Victorian London, where Ignorance and
Want cower together.
Using Dickens’ original words combined with anarchic comedy. Comedy?
Bah!

Celebrate the festive season with a mesmerising one-man performance of
Charles Dickens’ timeless, transformative story: A CHRISTMAS CAROL.
Bah! And Bah!

Suitable for adults and older children (8+)   Doors open 7pm.  Tea, coffee
and juice will be available at the interval, or bring something stronger if you
wish.

Tickets £10 if paid in advance, £11 on the door.Children £4. From: Bernard
Allen (703360), Isobel Turner (708781) & Philip Waller (701013)

All Proceeds to Village Hall funds (Reg. Charity No:214953)
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Church Christmas Fair
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PROFESSIONAL MUSIC TUITION
FLUTE - CLARINET - SAXOPHONE - PIANO & KEYBOARD

COMPOSITION * THEORY * JAZZ IMPROVISATION

From absolute beginners, children & adults, to
Grade 8 and Diploma - 100% Exam success rate

FULL CRB CLEARANCE

PROFESSIONAL BAND

‘DECENT CHAPS QUARTET’
JAZZ, SWING, LATIN-AMERICAN, RATPACK, JUMP-JIVE

WEDDINGS/DINNER/GARDEN/COCKTAIL PARTIES CORPORATE
EVENTS

(ALSO AVAILABLE AS SOLO, DUO OR TRIO)

Clarinet/Saxophones/Flute/Piano/Vocals/String bass/Guitar/Drums

QUALIFIED INSTRUMENT MAKERS AND
REPAIRERS

All woodwind & some brass repairs
Instruments for sale

For more information please contact
Alan Walker LGSM Dip NSC CGLI

Caroline Noble Dip NSC CGLI

DECENT CHAPS MUSIC SERVICES
63 SWINDERBY ROAD COLLINGHAM NEWARK NG23 7PB

Tel/Fax 01636 893229 Mobile 07766 694963
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Pat Hemingway my Memories of WW2
“I was born in 1930 at West Melton,
Rotherham,  a coal mining area. I
was an only child and my parents
were Richard Grainger and Annie
(nee Butterfield, from Castleford,
Yorkshire). Dad worked in the local
Co-op and was also a special
Constable, he failed his medical so
he was unable join the Forces. As
a special treat when I was nine I
was allowed to clean and polish the

buttons on his tunic. Looking back it was amusing that every Sunday
morning the special Constables met in the local brewery.
 Our house was a large terrace,  originally no electricity but gas
lighting, electricity was installed in 1936 a single lamp in each room and
very few plugs only downstairs. We had coal fires and a coal fire to heat
the “Copper” in the corner of the kitchen which was used to heat water
as we only had a cold tap. Mum used to ladle warm water into a bowl for
us to get washed in. On wash days she had to ladle the hot water in to
a large peggy tub to wash the clothes in using a posser. Friday night was
special, bath night for the family in a tin bath in front of the fire. Like most
people we lived in one room.
 The government employed men to build air raid shelters in people’s
gardens we had one to share with the house next door, we only used it
once for a couple of hours it was damp and cold so when the air raid
siren went off we went into our cellar which was cosier.
 We had a radio powered by an accumulator, just after we got
electricity dad spilt some acid from the accumulator so mum said it had
to go, we got a new electric radio. My favourite programmes on the radio
were “In Town Tonight”, Arthur Askey, Dicky Murdock (Stinker), I used
to sing along with Vera Lynn and Gracie Fields. Everyone listened to
Churchill’s speeches they were a terrific moral booster to everyone. There
were eight cinemas in Barnsley and they were well attended as people
went to watch the “Pathe News” on the latest development in the war.
 When I was about five years old I went to the local Methodist Sunday
School, morning and afternoon, I was a  good attender and received a
book to confirm this. Whilst I had to go to Chapel twice every week on a



24

Sunday mum and Dad only went once a year and that was on the Chapel
Anniversary where dad played the violin.
 When I started school I had to walk one and a half miles to the school
at Brampton. I had a gas mask which I carried in a tin this came in handy
when it snowed as I could sit on it and sledge down the hills. At school we
had regular training to see if all the pupils put their gas masks on correctly.
In 1943 dad was promoted to be manager at the Co-op in Barnsley so we
moved to the managers house which was much larger but unfortunately we
did not have much furniture. When I was eleven I passed my eleven plus
and went to Barnsley Girls High School, my favourite subject was art, I
worked hard at school and passed the “School Certificate” in eight subjects:-
English Grammar and Literature, French, Latin, History, Geography, Maths,
Religious Studies and art. The only time I met any evacuees was at Barnsley
Girls High School.  I then went to Leeds
University on a Teachers Training Course, it
was here that I met Len Hemingway for the very
first time at a University dance, Len was born
in 1925, we married five years later. Leonard
George Hemingway joined the Yorks and
Lancs’ Regiment, he went on an officers training
course and was a Lieutenant, he was  posted
to Berlin just before the war finished. He always
mentioned that all English Military personnel
were very careful to keep out of the Russian
sector. Lieutenant Len Hemingway like most
military people never spoke about the war.
 Like all families we suffered from food
rationing, but all my friends never believed me
with my father being the Manager of the local Co-op. I can remember eating
bananas, oranges and grapes after the war finished. Often there were
Military Parades in the town which also included ARP’s, Special Constables,
Boy Scouts and Girl Guides etc, all monies collected went to the local
hospital, remember there was no NHS in those days.
 Living in a mining area and only a short distance from Sheffield (one of
the country’s major steel producers) we were used to seeing German
bombers and Lancaster bombers and Spitfires, Hurricanes ( we were
pleased to see the red, white and blue circles on the English planes). We
witnessed several bombing raids on Sheffield and the major railway junction
at “Wath Hump Junction”, like most people we got used to them. There were
a lot of Barrage Balloons protecting the railway junction and the pits and I
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was fascinated by them. I can only remember one plane coming down in
our area. Everyone I knew was petrified of “Doodle Bugs” you could hear
them coming by the weird nose they made but when the noise stopped
everyone panicked.
 “D DAY” was very special, all the streets were decorated, Union Jack
Flags were flying every where, mum put our Union Jack out of the bedroom
window, the last time she had used it was at King George V1 Coronation
in 1937. Everybody was laughing and cheering, music and dancing
everywhere, bonfires in streets a fantastic celebration.
Pat Hemingway 10th  July 2018

Squeaky Clean Windows...... Clearly Different!!
3 Bristol Close

Coddington
Notts

Tel:07889545677
Get your windows and guttering clean with local firm Squeaky Clean Windows!
Using a pure water fed extending pole system we are able to reach virtually all
inaccessible windows. The soft bristled brush means that painted frames are protected
too.
Keeping your gutters clean is an important part of house maintenance. Our gutter
surveys start from £19.99 and the gutters are cleaned using a gutter hoover and CCTV
so you can see the results for yourself.
We also offer a Caravan Cleaning service using Fenwicks cleaning solution.
Fully insured and competitively priced, we pride ourselves on putting the customer first.
We clean all year round and with a contact call 24 hours before we come, you know
when to expect us.
These are just some of the things our customers have to say:

‘Excellent service and great results – which means my windows only need doing
bi-monthly’ Phillip from Newark.
‘Ian runs a reputable company and nothing is too much trouble’ S.Jarman, Newark

We accept payment by cash, cheque or bacs invoices can be raised  if required.
To find out more call Ian on 07889 545677.
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What is going on in Coddington

What is going on in Coddington
SCOUT HALL
Group and Joining info - Malcolm Baker  01636 647119
Lettings   Amanda Baker  01636 647119
Mon 16:00 - 19:15 Danielle’s School of Dance Danielle 01522 696100
Mon 19:30 - 21:00 Lone Wolves Dog Training Gill 07876 141233
Tues 19:00 - 20:30 Yoga Class Sue 01636 702092
Wed 18:00 - 19:00 Beavers Rachel
Wed 19:15 - 21:00 Scouts Malcolm 07988005266
Thur 18:30 - 20:00 Cubs Steve

Available for bookings during the day and weekend activities.

VILLAGE HALL
Contact Booking Clerk  01636 673663
Mon 16.00 - 18.00 Danielle’s School of Dance Danielle  01522 696100
Mon 19:30 - 21:00 Line Dancing Jane Williams  01636 686982

Tue 10:45 - 11:45 KFA Keep Fit Sally 07971427851
Tue 14.00 - 15.00 Pilates Helen 01636 636175
Tue 14.00 - 16.00 Women’s Institute Discussion Group
(4th Tue in Month)
Tue 18:00 - 19:00 Private Hire
Tue  19:30 - 21:00 Women’s Institute Glen Sheppard 01636 672055
(2nd Tue in Month)
Tue  19:30 - 21:00 Private Hiring ( Ballroom )
(1st, 3rd & 4th Tue in Month)

Wed 10:15 - 11:15 Tai Chi for Health / Beginners Wendy 01522 778843
(From 13th Jan)
Wed 18:00 - 19:30 Brownies Laura Bunkle  01636 708572
Wed 20:00 - 21:00 MLM  Ballroom lessons  Maggie 07790719870

Thur 09:30 - 10:30 Pilates
Thur  17.00 - 19.00 Private Hire ( Irish )

Thur 19:30 - 21:00 Coddington History Group Isobel Turner  01636 708781
(2nd & 3rd Thur in Month)

Fri 10:00 - 12:00 Weekly Art Class (Adults) Lynn Norris 07738 939477
Fri 17:00 - 20:30 Private Hire ( Irish )

Saturdays  Available for Hire
Sun 16:00 - 19:00 Private Hire ( Irish )

Bookings taken for Children's Parties 01636 673663
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE
Phone - 07985 386638  Email - office@coddington.org.uk
Mon 09:30 - 10:30 Little Fishes (Term Time only) Melanie 07776 115195
Mon  10:00 - 11:00 Moving 2 Music Niki 07803 710640
Mon 16:30 - 15:15 Bumble Bees Football Tuition Dan 07870 982772
  for 3 - 5 year olds
Mon 15:45 - 18:00 Spotlight Maths & English after School 07855 392166
  tuition ages 9 to 18 suz.wells10@gmail.com
Mon 18:15 - 19:15 Kettlecise Lee 07863 539489
Mon 19:30 - 21:00 Newark & Dist Comm Singers Kim 07956 831415
—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Tues 09:15 - 10:00 Caterpillar Music (Term Time only) Anna 07443 536758
Tues 10:45 - 11:45 Laban Dance Fitness (from 16th Oct) Sally 07971 427251
Tues 14:00 - 16:00 U3A - Geology (1st Tuesday, monthly) Niki 07803 710640
Tues 14:00 - 16:00 U3A - Craft (3rd  Tuesday, monthly) Niki 07803 710640
Tues 19:30 - 21:00 Daisy Birthing - Pregnancy Yoga Katy 07900 375619
—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Wed 18:00 - 19:00 Rainbows (Term Time only) Louise 07887 843535
Wed 18:00 - 19:00 Brownies (Term Time only) Joyce  07951 435440
Wed 19:30 - 21:00 Guides (Term Time only) Jodie  07855 872720
Wed 19:30 - 21:00 Rangers (Fortnightly, Term Time only) Janet  07453 304209
—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Thur 09:15 - 12:30 Toddlers Joanne 07505 178695
Thur 10:00 - 11:00 Daisy Baby Wrigglers - Baby  Katy 07900 687137
  massage for babies - 4 to 12 months
Thur 11:15 - 12:15 Daisy Baby Tinies - Baby  Katy 07900 687137
  massage for babies - 6 weeks to 4 months
Thur 14:30 - 15:30 U3A - Dance (3rd  Thursday, monthly) Audrey 01636 650676
Thur 15:45 - 18:00 Spotlight Maths & English after School 07855 392166
  tuition ages 9 to 18 suz.wells10@gmail.com
Thur 19:30 - 21:30 Parish Council (1st Thurs in month) coddingtonpc@hotmail.com
Thur 19:45 - 21:15 Kung Fu (not 1st Thur in month) Craig 07900 687137
—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Fri 09:15 - 11:00 DJ’s Coffee Morning Joanne  07501 578695
Fri 14:00 - 16:00 Short Mat Bowls and Boccia Angela  01636 678990
Fri 19:30 - 21:30 SNU Development Group (Church) Tony  07711 764455
(Last Friday of ech month demonstration of Mediumship

—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Sun 17:00 - 18:00 SNU Church - Healing Service Tony  07711 764455
—----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Sun 18:30 - 20:30 SNU Church - Divine Service Tony  07711 764455

If you have any updates to this information please contact the editor.
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1st Coddington Scout Group
Group Update

We have finally replaced the main hall windows
which has improved the airflow inside the
building as we can now open the windows.

Some of the activities the Beavers have been doing
include Pond Dipping at Sherwood Pines, an Activity

Day at the Scout water centre at Hoveringham, visits to the Police
Station, Fire Station and Air Museum, an activity day at Lincoln
Away Activities and a water fight at 6th Newark Sea Scout Beavers.

The Cubs hve been learning about the Guide Dogs and
the valuable work they do, Map reading and Navigation

and had a water session at Newark Canoe Club.

The Scouts have been to Sherwood Pines
Orienteering and improving their skills by lighting

fires without using matches, improving their Map Reading and
Navigation Skills including Route Planning activities. The Scouts
finished the term with a Laser Tag session.

Fund Raising
The Cubs and Scouts took part in a Bag Pack at Morrisons and
raised £600 which along with our Gift Aid claim has set us up
nicely for our next projects.
These include the wall on the east side of the building where the
alterations will take place for the Village Hall. The wall poses a
safety issue and must be rebuilt to make it safe for the workforce
while preparing the drains for the new look Village Hall.
Our next project inside the hall is to revamp the Kitchen and
Toilets.



29

A helping start to young people
For young people making their way in life the entry in their CV of
a couple of years helping a Scout section is invaluable not to
mention the benefits opened up by completing our leadership
training requirements. These are not difficult and are normally
completed during the normal running of a section over a couple of
years. If you are interested please do not hesitate to get in touch.
We offer access to volunteering opportunities for the Duke of
Edinburgh award.

Malcolm Baker
Group Scout Leader
01636647119

www.coddingtonscoutgroup.org.uk
Facebook - @coddingtonscoutgroup

The Scout Hall is available for hire at the weekends for birthday
parties.

It is also available during the day for activities or meetings
For the first 1 to 1 ½ hours £10,

Booking for more than 2 hours £7 per hour
For booking information call Amanda on 01636647119

Thinking of Learning to DRIVE

Call Malcolm Baker on 07708085422
Or

Email at malcolmjbaker@outlook.com
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Evening and Weekend GP information
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MTC Property Repairs
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Coddington History Group - Speakers
Coddington History Group
Speakers’ Programme 2018

All the events are in the Village Hall, Main Street starting at 7:30pm.
Everyone welcome, Members FREE, non- members £2 - includes
refreshments

Thursday 20th September 2018 Judith Mills. Nottingham's
Historic Green Spaces. An interesting talk telling the history of
the Forest and other green spaces, it was all part of  the original
plans for the city when it was enlarged.

Thursday 18th October 2018 Jim Brightman. Charting
Chipeling: The Archaeology of the Kiplin Estate. A fascinating
place to visit, the hall and grounds are excellent and there’s
the story of an unusual solution to finding the money which
saved the hall from ruin.

Thursday 15th November 2018. Chris Perkins – Restoration of
Brunswick House in Newark. The story of the restoration of an
18th century house on Victoria Street, Newark. The house dates
back to 1790 and was once known as Miss Faversham's house.

FOR SALE
1500 mm x 800 mm - 400kg Caddy car trailer.

All galvanized steel.  £100. Phone 07858273874
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Collingham Show & Ploughing Match

COLLINGHAM SHOW
 &

PLOUGHING MATCH 2018

Saturday 15th September - Begins 9am

Larksfield, Newark Road, Collingham, NG23 7RD

By kind permission of Mr and Mrs C T Sheldon

FUN FOR ALL THE FAMILY with a Companion Dog Show,
Bouncy Castles, Heavy Horses, Livestock, Vintage Vehicles and

Tractors, Horticulture,

 Ploughing, Plashing, Tug of War, Ridden Horse and Pony
Classes, Trade Stands, Collingham Fire Service, Rural Arts &

Crafts

Scurry and Trials Driving, Falconry, Flyball Dog Agility

and weather permitting:

Battle of Britain Memorial Flight Fly Over

Entrance prices: £8 adults, £5 Seniors, £4 13-17yrs.

ACCOMPANIED CHILDREN U13 FREE

FREE CAR PARKING

For further information and discounted tickets visit

www.collinghamshow.com
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Coddington WI

Coddington W.I.
Coddington W.I. meetings are held in the Coronation Hall at 7.30pm on the
2nd Tuesday of each month, other than August when an outing is arranged.
The doors open at 7pm and each meeting is commenced with our President
informing members of W.I. news & general information before introducing
the evening’s guest speaker or in-house arrangement such as a members’
evening.
Our invited speaker in June was Madge Spencer and her topic was Jamaican
Cookery, entertaining our members with a demonstration and preparation
of a Jamaican Jerk Chicken dish with a vegetarian option, then serving taster
samples of the food including an aperitif. Madge also spoke about coming
to live in Britain and the fascination of experiencing snow.  In July, W.I.
member Wendy Parrett entertained the  audience demonstrating the art of
flower arranging using a variety of blooms and foliage, eventually showing
three styles of arrangements. One bouquet was kindly donated by Wendy
to the in-house raffle as first prize. Throughout the year further speakers are
arranged with a variety of topics hopefully pleasing most members’ interests.
Other activities such as arranged outings are popular with members. This
August a planned tour of the Robin Hood Theatre is arranged which some
members regularly visit when in production. Recently a group from
Coddington W.I. enjoyed the thriller ‘The Ghost Train’. The Bell Foundry at
Loughborough is planned prior to a morning at the local market & lunch,
travelling by coach from Coddington. Also a Christmas visit to Chatsworth
House is in the planning for December to see it decorated in the festive
manner. Other extra activities or meetings that are available for members
are a discussion group, walking group, county events & an educational
course at Denman College Oxfordshire.
On Sunday 8th July All Saints’ Church Open Day held a special service in
remembrance of the two wars featuring displays provided by Coddington
History Group. W.I. President Glen Sheppard delivered a reading of a poem
‘For the Fallen’ and W.I. member Jane Hedge read ‘The Evacuee’.
A Quiz Night has been arranged for October 27th at the Coronation Hall with
teams of 6 contestants per table. Visitors may bring their own drinks; fish &
chips or pie & chips for £5 will be served.
New members are always welcome to join Coddington W.I. If you are
interested why not come along for a ‘taster evening’ and  be under no
obligation to join.

Carole Gilbert  Coddington W.I.
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Mobile Library
Stopping at:  Arr
Beaconsfield Drive 11:15
Old Hall Gardens   11:35
Valley View Cottage, Brownlow’s Hill, 12:25
The Green, Main Street 12:50

Next dates: 28th Sept, 26th Oct, 23rd Nov, 21st Dec.

For information about requested titles or particular items of stock, please
contact Southwell Library on 01636 812148

Email: southwell.library@nottscc.gov.uk

Joining a mobile library is no different from joining any other library
in Nottinghamshire and once you've joined you can use any library
in the county or in Nottingham city.
You may request items from a mobile library as you would with a
local library. Any items that you request will be available for you to
collect from the mobile library on a later visit to your area.
If you miss a mobile library visit and you need to return borrowed
items, you can return them to the mobile library on its next visit.
Alternatively, you can also return any items borrowed from a mobile
library to any local library. You can also renew books and other items,
online or over the telephone.
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Coddington Trust Fund
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit of
Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this fund and are
always pleased to consider requests, in strictest confidence, for financial
help from Coddington residents of any age group.
Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility or with
household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for help with the
cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can apply for a grant towards
the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees

Mr J Bartley Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr F Elliott Mrs M Molloson Mrs G Southgate
Mr M Bache Mrs Dawn Burrell

Coddington Trust Fund
has arranged with

Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give

FREE confidential advice on
 Welfare Benefits Housing
 Neighbour Problems Local Issues
 Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60,
John can visit you in your own home if preferred.

To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on 893241 on
a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between 9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman of
Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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Darran Wilson - Handyperson & Home Services

Dance Lessons

R.S.GRAY &SON
Timber merchants

Stapleford Lane
Coddington

Fencing panels and posts
Garden sheds

Logs by the bag

Tel 01636 611054
Mobile 07796771556

WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?
Mondays

at
Coddington Scout Hall

Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher

Ages 3-18
For more information please call:

Danielle – 01522 696100
Or

Carol – 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,

Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ

Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898

D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE
MORNING

Every Friday 9 .15am – 11.15am

At the Coddington Community Centre.
The Function Room is transformed into
a stylish café where people can meet
friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a
cake. There is a wide range of drinks
and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers
would prefer.

WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE
FOR YOURSELVES!!! Further details

from Joanne 07505178695



38

ON THE BEAT WITH PCSO 8128 MIKE MUNROOn the beat with PC Mike Munro

On the Beat with PC Mike Munro

Advice for staying safe around open water

•Don't jump or dive into open water unless you know the depth;
submerged objects such as rocks may not be visible and can cause
serious injuries.
•Be aware that there may be strong currents, even where the water
surface appears calm.
•Avoid weirs, locks, pipes and sluices.

•Take note of warning signs, safety information or flags near the
water's edge.
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•Water can be very cold even in summer, causing cramp and breathing
difficulties – these can affect even the strongest swimmer.
•Keep away from the river's edge and closely supervise young children
at all times.
•Wear the recommended safety equipment for your activity, e.g life
jackets/helmets.
•Be warned: airbeds, etc. can be carried into deep water and may not
keep you afloat.
•Alcohol may impair your ability and judgment; never go swimming
under the influence of alcohol.
•Get trained in life-saving and resuscitation techniques.
•Teach children to swim and not to go into the water alone.

Quarry safety
Quarries are dangerous places, even for the most competent of
swimmers. The water can be very deep and cold, putting you at risk of
hypothermia and cold shock, which can prevent your muscles from
functioning properly. Loose, slippery sides can make it difficult to climb
out while unseen machinery and obstacles beneath the water can cause
serious life-changing injuries or even death.
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Cold Water Shock. What happens?

Cold water shock causes the blood vessels in the skin to close, which
increases the resistance of blood flow. Heart rate is also increased. As a
result the heart has to work harder and your blood pressure goes up. Cold
water shock can therefore cause heart attacks, even in the relatively young
and healthy.
The sudden cooling of the skin by cold water also causes an involuntary
gasp for breath. Breathing rates can change uncontrollably, sometimes
increasing as much as tenfold. All these responses contribute to a feeling
of panic, increasing the chance of inhaling water directly into the lungs.
This can all happen very quickly: it only takes half a pint of sea water to enter
the lungs for a fully-grown man to start drowning. You could die if you don't
get medical care immediately.

How can you minimise the risk?

If you enter the water unexpectedly:
Take a minute. The initial effects of cold water pass in less than a minute so

don’t try to swim straight away.
Relax and float on your back to catch your breath. Try to get hold of

something that will help you float.
Keep calm then call for help or swim for safety if you’re able.

Advice given by Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue is to firstly always call 999
and ask for the fire service, we would also always advise you to look around for
life saving equipment like throw lines if you see someone in the water as well
as alternatives that can be used if there is no equipment in the area.
It’s really important for us as a Service that people are aware that while it may
be your instinct to enter the water to save someone, one casualty can easily
become two, and you don’t want to be in the position where you yourself get
into difficulty and there is nobody to help.

#RespectTheWater
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You can contact your local Safer Neighbourhood Policing Team on the
following numbers:

PC 2525 Gareth Nicholls
Work mobile is 07525 226394 (non emergency)

E-mail: gareth.nicholls@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 4885 Katie Hyde
Work mobile is 07894 617567 (non emergency)

E-mail: katherine.hyde4885@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8128 Mike Munro.
Work mobile is 07595 074234 (non emergency)

E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Please do not use Officer Mobile numbers to report incidents where a
crime/incident is in progress.

If a Crime is in progress dial 999.
If you wish to contact your local Police Station then dial

101 (Non Emergency)
Remember you can also call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111

Your call is Free and Confidential and you may
receive a Reward.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Every year, in addition to clubs and societies, the village is treated to an
excellent range of entertainments and events by All Saints’ Church, the
Village Hall, Community Centre and Scout Group.  The attendance levels,
unfortunately, have varied but all our hard-working groups do need more
support, from across Coddington, to sustain the core elements of our
community.  They cannot continue indefinitely without fresh faces.  Some
new helpers do come forward but more are required.  If you can spare some
time to assist please look at group/society reports in this issue, or at the list
of contributors on Page 2, and make your choice.
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Coddington Community Association

Coddington Community Association
Hi Everyone,
I expect you have all heard the saying “only mad dogs and Englishmen
go out in the mid-day sun”. Well lots of us braved the mid-day sun to
enjoy three hours of fun and games at our Mid-Summer Madness fun
day. We had ice cream, flapjacks, lots of lovely cake all washed down
with tea, coffee and soft drinks. The children played on the bouncy castle
and the adults joined in with the forestry activities, tug of war, welly
throwing and football. Our doggy friends won prizes for how cute they
were and the waggiest tail. A big thank you to the Fetch Club for donating
the prizes. All Saints saw to the “Chuck a Duck” game and PC Gareth
Nicholls brought along the new police quad bike allowing the children to
climb on and have their picture taken. Not only did the children climb on
but so did Poppy the Troll. Poppy also went to say hello to the children
and had lots of photos taken with them, whilst inside the main hall Mabel
won first prize for her beautiful garden on a plate,  Isabel won first prize
for her cake and Leanne took first prize for the ugliest/funniest veg, which
had us all laughing especially our judge Vicky from Radio Newark. A big
thank you to Just Flapjack, The Plough and Trustees of CCA, for donating
the prizes. The craft stalls and tombola did very well along with the
preserves and chutneys, the children spun a wheel for sweets and the
adults tried their luck deciding which bottles had the wine in.  At 3 o’clock
we had a lively demonstration by members of the Line Dance class who
meet weekly in the Village Hall, and they were amazing.  We had an
ambulance crew on standby in case of any mishaps, thankfully there
were none so they were able to join in the fun.
When this day was first planned back in March it was not so much
planned to raise money but to raise the profile of the Community Centre
, so that residents of the village could look forward to more community
events being held here, though of course we hoped not to make a loss.
Our County Councillor Maureen Dobson donated £250 to our fund with
the rest being met by the Community Centre Association., and I am
pleased to report that we made a profit of £348.63 which will be put
towards our next community event  at Christmas so I hope all of us, young
and older will come and visit Santa.
Our day would not have been such a success had it not been for our
Event Team who helped organise the day, indeed I couldn’t have done
so without them. So a big thank you to: Amanda Baker, Malcolm Baker,
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Coddington Community Association

I wish to become a member of Coddington Community Association:

Name:

Address:

Tel No:     email:

Are you a member of any group regularly using the Centre?     Yes / No

If “Yes”, which group / class or association(s)?

Signature ………………………………………..

Sheila Bache, Jane Hedge, Jan and Alan Phillips, Emma Oldham, our
Clerk Marion Fox-Goddard, and all those who came along to help on the
day including my 22year old grandson Bradley who in the extreme heat
turned himself into Poppy the Troll.
As a relatively new comer to the village I have often heard the view
expressed that we are a village of two halves, but I think July 21st was a
step towards changing that view, after all the Community Centre does
sit in the centre of the village where Beckingham Road divides us, so
with your support we can use the Community Centre to pull the village
together, not just to celebrate special occasions but to celebrate our lovely
village of Coddington and all of us who call it home.

Best Wishes

Lin Rowden-Allen
Chairman Coddington Community Association Tel: 01636 921448
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Essential DeliveriesEssential Deliveries
With all the publicity about plastic pollution, you may like to
know that you can get still your milk delivered to you in glass
bottles.
On the "Milk and More" website inputting a Coddington
postcode tells you that your milkman is Ian Pevier who
delivers on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays.
Apparently they deliver other items such as eggs and bread
too. You can phone to enquire too, 0345 606 3606.

Moving 2 Music
Moving 2 Music, organised by Coddington Community Exercise
Group (a group of local volunteers) was set up over 2 years ago and
continues to flourish.

It offers members of all abilities the chance to participate in fun, mainly
chair based, exercises, under the watchful eye of our friendly Newark
and Sherwood Active 4 Today trainer.

We meet on Mondays from 10.00. till 11.00, followed by a coffee and
a chat in Coddington Community Centre.

For more information contact:-
Jenny – 01636-647176; Niki - 07803-710640; Lesley - 01636-

680767
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For the more cautious among us Heartstartnewark will
be running free 2 hour courses at different venues
throughout the year, the course covers:

● Treatment of the unresponsive casualty
● Primary survey
● Recovery position
● How to deal with heart attack
● CPR
● Choking
● Treat severe bleeding
● How would you treat a nosebleed?

Book onto a course and see if you are right
A certificate of attendance will be given.
If a 3 year old can do it so can you.
Contact us: e-mail heartstartnewark12@yahoo.co.uk, Tel 07587192237
Like us on Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/heartstartnewark
http://heartstartnewark.webs.com

Come and join your local Coddington & Winthorpe Junior
Cricket Club at Winthorpe Cricket Ground, Holme Lane,
Winthorpe.

All new junior members welcome.  Just pop along
to meet us and have a go.  Any general enquiries
call Lee on 07802210451 or email
coddingtonandwinthorpecc@gmail.com.
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Collingham Medical Centre

Coddington Accounts

Small business tax  from £270
Personal tax from £100

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk
Tel: 01636 640678

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

                     For Appointments telephone:  01636 893956    8.15am – 5.30pm 
For Prescriptions telephone:   01636 892210    10.00am – 12.00pm 

 

In addition to our normal medical services, we can offer: 
Child and Adult Immunisations, Well Person Health Checks, Travel Advice, Minor 

Injuries, Joint Injections and Minor Ops (including cryotherapy) 
 

Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 
including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 

 

Out of Hours Service is provided from 111 when the surgery is closed.   
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

 

 

Drs Fearn, Li & Walker 
 

Monday 8.00am-7.15pm   
Tuesday - Friday 8.00am-6.30pm 

High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156 

Email: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net  
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CLINTON MOTORS
Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles

M.O.T TESTING STATION

Bridgeholme
Coddington Rd
Balderton Newark
Notts
NG24 3NB

Tel 01636 605194       Mobile 07976 625558

Doorstep callers
Do

Keep your front and back doors locked, even when you're at home.
Fix a security chain to your door, and make sure you use it every time
someone calls

If in doubt say "No thank you" and close the door
Make a note of any vehicle registrations or business names -

ONLY IF IT IS SAFE TO DO SO
Report any cold callers via the Citizens Advice Consumer

Helpline on 03454 04 05 06
Phone the police if you feel in danger from the caller

If you need work carried out contact the Buy With Confidence scheme for
details of trades people who have demonstrated their commitment to fair
and honest trading on www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk or 03454 04 05 06

Don't
Let a caller into your home if you are unsure of them
Agree to have work done on your home without getting a second opinion
or further quotes, two or three if possible
Be lured in by the promise of discounts, one-day only offers and 'this deal
is only available now'
Believe the 'scare stories' a seller may tell you - they are rarely true
Believe genuine companies have lots of left over products or cancelled
orders
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Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666 or
visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk

Dart Cottage B & B
Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The

Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities

. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer

. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy

to welcome your family/friends.
Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or

01636 703305
dartcottage@btinternet.com
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Piano Tuner & Technician

Neighbourhood Watch
All Neighbourhood Watch schemes are registered on the website
‘www.ourwatch.org.uk’. In Nottinghamshire we also have the website
‘www.nottswatch.com’. Both of these websites are useful sources of
information regarding crime in your local area.
The police website can also be used for crime information
‘www.police.uk’.
Let’s keep our eyes open and report anything out of the ordinary.
In addition there is an application for smart phone users to interact with
the police. Information about the application can be found at the website
‘www.witnessconfident.org’. The application is called Self Evident.

If you would like to help keep our neighbourhood a safer place
please visit the websites and spread the word about anything

you find.
Always be vigilant, noting anyone or anything suspicious, car

reg. no. etc. and if worried contact our PSCO Katie Hyde.
Tel: 101 ext.310 4885
Mobile: 07894617567

Email: katherine.hyde4885@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk
Just a reminder, if you are new to the village, all Coddington
residents are part of the Coddington Neighbourhood Watch

Scheme.
Wendy Parrett
Tel. 672687 - email: chrisandwendy@cptdelivers.com
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If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not
come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!

Join our Badgers,
Cadets or Young

adult division.

Come and join our
Youth Teams

in Newark Division

CALL
TODAY

Newark Division
01636 706 464

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.

01636 703002
��� Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
��� Fast Drying , Low Moisture
��� Leather Clean & Protect
��� SUPERB Value for Money
��� FREE On-Site Quotation
��� FREE Spot and Stain Remover
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The next newsletter will be published in December

PLEASE could you let me have your contributions by 1st November at the
latest.

If any parishioner would like to contribute an article of local interest for inclusion
in the Coddington Village News please contact the editor.

Please be aware that the font selection and print size may be changed to enable
me to fit articles into the publication

NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or views expressed
in this newsletter

Malcolm Baker (Editor) Tel. 01636 647119 or
Email :

The Coddington Village News is published 4 times per year
March - June - September - December

Advertising for Non Profit Organisations is free



52

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS DATES
DATE: VENUE:

Thursday  6th Sept  19:30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday  4th Oct 19:30 Coddington Community Centre
Thursday  1st Nov 19:30 Coddington Community Centre

Coddington Parish Council
Chairman Mr David Armstrong Tel: 704566

Vice Chairman Mrs. Linda Cox Tel: 672387

Members: Mrs Mary Molloson Tel: 678150
 Mrs Wendy Parrett Tel: 672687
 Mr Bob O’Donnell Tel: 671848
 Mr Bernard Allen Tel: 703360
 Mr Chris Gangel Tel  651985
 Miss Linda Rowden-Allen Tel  921448
 Mrs Jane Hedge Tel  673663

Ms Nerissa McDonald
Clerk:  Mrs Yvette Wellard  Tel: 626780
Email:  coddingtonpc@hotmail.com

More details of minutes, reports, planning comments and Hot News are in the
Parish Council's web-pages on the village website:

http://village.coddington.org.uk

LOCAL COUNCILLORS

Our local District Councillors are
Johnathan Lee contact by email: johnox1@live.co.uk

David Payne contact by email:  davidpayne@paynegamage.com
Our local County Councillor is Mrs Maureen Dobson

Cllr Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267
Or by email: maureen.dobson@tiscali.co.uk


